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Dear Parent/Carer,

We have had yet another week where our children are full of enthusiasm and the school is a buzz of activity. Our children are really taking ownership of the school and are contributing some lovely ideas to help the development of the classrooms and the activities they would like to take part in. As teachers, we have the privilege of visiting many other schools and we always feel proud of our children when we show other professionals their standards of work and the curriculum they are engaging in. Visitors are always complimentary of our children’s behaviour and attitudes which is a credit to everyone who has a part in their lives. Next week is Year 6 SATS week and whilst it is a Statutory Assessment for all Year 6 children I don’t think there will be many staff in schools who regard these tests as an accurate judgement of who are children really are. We, as school staff, base our own judgements on the whole child and their contribution to the school and community rather than the result of a narrowly judged test. We wish all our Year 6 children good luck next week but we know that whatever their result we think they are incredible young people. 

Health and wellbeing week
Just a reminder that week beginning 20th May is our health and wellbeing week and the children will need their PE kits all week for the various activities that Mr Colling has planned. There is no charge for the activities but we are going to be asking for a £1 donation for each child to ‘sponsor’ them for a Danceathon later in the week. More information about the events will be sent out next week. Fingers crossed the weather is kind to us.

Community support
We have been asked by one of our local care homes if we could put a request out to our community. The care home are undertaking some activities with the residents and would like as many buttons as possible so please look through cupboards and drawers and hunt out any spare buttons that you have lying around and send them into school and we will pass them on. 

Community issues
We have had a number of parents mention that they are witnessing some of our children playing dangerous games within the community. Some of the concerns are around children playing ‘chicken’ with cars, playing in derelict buildings, smashing windows and climbing on rooftops and being out very late at night. We do regularly talk to our children about being safe in the community and making the right choices but we do ask that if you are unsure where your child plays that you speak to them regarding the dangers of derelict buildings and playing with moving vehicles. We want all of our children to be safe. 

Packed Lunches
Over the last week it has become apparent that some of our packed lunches are becoming quite unhealthy. We do not stipulate as a school what children should eat but we do advocate that it is a healthy balance. A number of children have been spotted this week with multiple chocolate bars, burgers, full Easter eggs and other foods with high levels of processed meats. Our school nursing team advise that a healthy packed lunch should contain a balance of carbohydrates, protein and fats. If you would like any advice on healthy eating or you have a child who is a fussy eater please speak to the office who can put you in contact with the school nurse. 

Future dates
Just a reminder of some upcoming dates. 
Thursday 23rd May - We are a polling station. The school will remain open as the ‘hub’ building will be used. 
Friday 24th May – school is closed for training purposes.
Friday 14th June- our Father’s day event will be held at 2pm. A letter will be sent home on Monday 3rd June with requests for a place. Please look out for this and return to school by Friday 7th June. 

As always, if you have any queries or concerns or would like to volunteer in school, please contact the school office. 

Yours Sincerely
J Bromley
Head teacher
